
Finished Pet Foods (Dogs and Cats) for Export to Peru 

Peru no longer requires an export certificate issued by APHIS for U.S. pet food. 
However, Peru’s other import requirements remain the same, and it is the 
responsibility of the exporter and importer to ensure they are met prior to shipping. 


